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December 20, 2021 

 

Patricia Van Gerpen 

Executive Director 

Public Utilities Commission 

500 E. Capitol Ave 

Pierre, SD 57501 

 

 

Ms. Van Gerpen, 

 

RE:TC21-001- In the Matter of the Application of LTD Broadband LLC for Designation as an Eligible 

Telecommunications Carrier for Purposes of Receiving Federal Universal Service Support 

 

At the conclusion of the Evidentiary Hearing on December 1, 2021, the Commission instructed LTD 

Broadband, South Dakota Telecommunications Association (SDTA) and Staff, together the “parties,” to 

develop a briefing schedule for this matter. The parties conferred and were agreeable to propose the following 

briefing schedule to the Commission: 

  

 LTD Broadband’s Initial Brief     Due January 11, 2022 

 SDTA and Staff  Brief       Due January 25, 2022 

 LTD Broadband’s Reply Brief    Due February 8, 2022 

 

This schedule would coincide with bringing Docket TC21-001 to the Commission for consideration at its 

regular Commission Meeting on February 18, 2022. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Amanda M. Reiss 

Staff Attorney 

 

 


